1/12/15

Mrs. Dunn Mrs. Wilson Mrs. Hasty Mrs. Kozma
Mrs. Guzman Mrs. Catapano Mrs. Lightner Mrs. McCraney
Mr. Spencer Mrs. Hill Mrs. Klutz

Mrs. Aldredge Mrs. Callabaro Mrs. Long

Mrs. McGinniss Mrs. Painter Mrs. Ospina

Parent Concerns- None at this time
Teacher Concerns- None at this time
Administration

December Lockdown- Mr. Spencer explained the reason for the Dec. lockdown and the
procedures that were followed. It went like clockwork as far as what the teachers and students
knew to do, the connect ed messages that were sent, etc. Mrs. Hill commented that she was
in the building as the lockdown occurred and said it went very smoothly. Mrs. Catapano asked
if there would be a plan in place from the police department for the protection of the people in
the car rider line. Mr. Spencer shared that in this case though the police were looking in our
neighborhoods and bus stops to ensure the safety of the students before getting off of the
bus. There was not a sign of danger in the direct school area. Nobody had entered the
building. Mr. Spencer could not release students from the lockdown until the official word
from the police department. The members commented again that they felt their children were
in a safe place and they were pleased with the procedures and communications provided.

Car Rider Number Cards- We discussed a proposal to go from the car rider cards being lunch
numbers to names. Currently our parents who pick up their children from the car line show a
card with their lunch number on it. Mrs. Hasty our TA who is the “caller” for car line reads the
number and then tells the student which letter A-F to stand. Calling out a child’s name would
be faster. It was also suggested to change the letters A-F to numbers 1-6. Representatives
will meet with their grade levels to get feedback. We will discuss a decision on this agenda
item at the next meeting in March.

Wish List- Clip art program, AZ subscriptions, Raz Kids, new computers for 3-5 computer lab,
Intervention computer program.

School Letter Grades- Mr. Spencer shared that on Feb. 5th the data for letter grades A-F will
be released for NC Schools. The state no longer recognizes schools with the terms School of
Excellence, or School of Distinction. Schools will be either an A, B, C, D, or F school. It will
be a 15-point scale. The grade will be determined by 2013-2014 End of Grade testing data.



Our school’s overall reading percent on grade level was 73% and math was 87%. Based on
that data we have put many programs in place.

Tutors for small group and individual instruction

Teacher assistants for instruction.

SHAPE tutoring for students in our After School program.

BREAK- a mini intersession we have done for selected students for 4 years
BLAST- School-wide after school tutoring by all Shiloh teachers on designated
Tuesdays for selected students

Appropriate and relevant staff development each month

small group differentiation

Interventions for struggling students

Literacy Night

Show Me/Book swap

Winter Marshmallow Challenge (To encourage reading at home)

Article on WIN time from our third grade teachers

Using data to drive instruction

Mr. Spencer shared that the letter grade will be a snapshot of what the school is doing. We
are still a school to be proud of with both state and national recognition.

Our next meeting will be March 9th at 2:30.



